
Additional materials- Item 10 
*Updated recommendation on September 24, 2024 to add a sentence about age diversity. 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: Mayor and Town Council 
 
FROM: Council Committee: Historic District Commission Interviews 
 (Council Members Berry, McCullough, and Ryan) 
 
SUBJECT: Recommendation for the vacancy(s) 
 
DATE: September 19, 2024 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: The Council Committee: Historic District Commission interviews met 
on Thursday, September 19, 2024, at 4 PM and by a 2/3 vote made the following 
recommendation(s) to the Town Council for consideration: 
 

• Don Tise, Appointment, Town Resident and ETJ members 
• David Hawisher, Appointment, Town Resident and ETJ members 

 
SPECIAL REQUEST(s): None 
 
BACKGROUND: The Council Committee interviewed Don Tise.  Laura Moore, and David 
Hawisher confirmed their interest in the Commission and provided responses to the 
interview questions, since they were unable to attend the meeting. 
 
The Committee recommends Don Tise and David Hawisher. Don Tise has expertise in 
historic architecture. He is also lives in a historic district. David Hawisher is a land use 
lawyer and has a demonstrated interest in the historic district. He also brings diversity with 
his age. 
 
The Committee agrees with the Historic District Commission recommendation that all 
applicants are highly qualified to fill the current vacancies. 
 
 
Note: Governance Services notes that the Council Committee for the Historic District 
Commission interviewed and/or reviewed the following applications: Don Tise, Laura Moore, 
and David Hawisher. No additional applications were received. 
..end 
 


